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My Dear Sir Arthur,

Within the past month the Ottawa Graduates Society have 
had the pleasure of hearing two splendid addresses by members of the 
Faculty of McGill University; the first on the 26th January, by Dr. 
Chiprnan, and the other on the 23rd instant, by Dr. Leacock. Needless to 
say they were both very much appreciated and will redound to the credit 
of "Old McGill",

Knowing that many would be anxious to hear these addresses 
and as our membership was limited, the co-operation of the Professional 
Institute of the Civil Service was invited. The result was that the main 
dining room of the Chateau was filled to capacity and many sought admission 
who, I regret, could not be accommodated.

Judging by newspaper reports, and the many complimentary 
remarks heard, I cannot help thinking that such addresses favorably reflect 
upon the good work being done at McGill and I hope that next year we may 
be privileged to hear other speakers from our Alma Mater.

At the next meeting of the Society a formal vote of thanks 
will probably be proposed but, in the meantime, I trust you will allow me 
to exnress, on behalf of the Graduates, our sincere thanks and appreciation 
for your kind interest and co-operation in making it possible for these 
speakers to address us.

Yours sincerely,
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